Minutes of the Meeting of the Parochial Church Council held in the Vicarage on 16th January 2003

PRESENT: Len Green, Richard Smith, Thelma Bramble, Brian Smith, Valerie McKenzie, Sheila Ball, Christiana Enyi, Beryl James, Barbara Nicolaou, Margaret Wood.

1. Prayers : The Parochial Church Council Meeting began with prayers.

2. Apologies for absence: were received from Walter Butcher, Angela Robinson and Jone Forrester.

3. Minutes of the last meeting: Correction - Pg. 2 (Mission Hall) Current value of lease is £14,000 not £12,000. 
Minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed as correct record.
There were no matters arising.

4. St. Mary’s Church:
Disabled Lavatory: Fr. Miller reported that work is continuing. First certificate has been sent by architect. Bill for work totalling £4,000 has been received. Tank redundant, therefore lavatory has been plumbed into main. Hot and cold running water now exists and there is small water heater in toilet. Spare cupboard is in process of being built to fit in to specification. 
Flat roofs: Fr. Miller reported that cost of work totalling just over £10,000 has now been paid. Had budgetted for £10,000.
Lighting Project: Fr. Miller explained that site meeting is arranged for Friday 17th January 2003 at 11.00 to discuss when lighting project should start.
• No information re new roof. It was noted that work needed to be done on stone- work and therefore in order to obtain maximum value from scaffolding, advisable to carry out any running repairs also.

5. Other Parish Buildings: 
The Mission House: Fr. Miller reported that the General Secretary from London Diocese attended meeting last week. He advised that it is not necessary for Biscoes to be involved once windows have been installed. Recommend that tenant be advised to contact if there are problems with installation.

The Mission Hall: Fr. Miller reported that, PRA had refused to negotiate. They have written to Diocese Finance Department , with offer of £15,000 which caused delay in going to arbitration. PRA also wrote to Diocese requesting that rent increase is waived, which failed. They have now offered £16,500 which they can acheive by selling another property they own. As of 24th June back rent totals about £5,000. It was pointed out that this is the best offer that will be achieved from PRA. It was acknowledged by PCC that we support work PRA are doing and would continue to support bottom end of market rent as voluntary organisation. It was agreed that PCC should not wait until PRA sold property, but that PRA should pay back rent plus £16,500.
The following resolution was proposed and passed by the PCC:
The Parochial Church Council reaffirms once again its support for aims objectives and work of the PRA. We resolve to continue to seek a market rate for the Mission Hall at the lower end of the range made legal by the Charities Act 1993. In so doing, hoping to allow the PRA to continue its good work in our hall. Therefore, we instruct Biscoes, Craig Hall to accept the review at £16,500 per annum and to seek immediate payment of the back-dated arrears.

The Kemble Hall Project: Fr. Miller advised that site meeting is due to take place tomorrow. That at present, work is progressing – had not slipped back any further. Bob Wilson from Biscoes visited to look at lighting system. Fr. Miller added that in terms of ventilation, specification calculation was for 250, but would have had to build plant room. Specification has been lowered and minor variation been made for Expel Air Vent and savings of £12,000 have been achieved. As a result, project is breaking even again. In term of light fittings variations have also been made. Fr. Miller pointed out that because of the size of the project it is more feasible to operate a design and build contract as opposed to contract agreement. It was pointed out that St. Mary’s is beginning to suffer financial loss as people are being turned away as result of advert placed. It was agreed that this should be raised with builders at tomorrow’s meeting. It was pointed out that Housing Association is also affected by delays.

6. Mission Action Planning
Fr. Miller reported that he met with Bishop when he discussed with Bishop the projects that have been undertaken/worked on in the last 12-18 months and which are coming to an end e.g. Kemble Hall. building work, maintenance work, work to forecourt, work to lavatory, lighting, flat roof. Fr. Miller added that he indicated that now these are coming to and end therefore can begin to establish lead on site manager job. Fr. Miller went on to say he discussed situation of main roof which can be undertaken as well as situation with the Mission Hall and the PRA. Other issues raised relates to life of the parish, e.g. church roll, Sunday school, foreign pilgrimage.Fr. Miller explained that in raising his vision/ideas with Bishop was in order to obtain the Bishops views and in order to take issues forward.

• Audit of lay involvement: See separate sheet

•Mission Hall: Fr. Miller opened discussion on strategy for hall for the next 2-3 years were PRA to move out/sell. It was acknowledged that Mission Hall require a vast amount of money to be spent on refurbishment e.g. to upgrade to mission church, used similarly to way vestry is used. Fr. Miller went on to say that were building refurbished could generate revenue e.g. another Kemble Hall but undertaken in a different way. It was acknowledged that would have experience of Kemble Hall to go on. It was questioned whether Mission Hall could be let to another denomination but it was pointed out that PRA will not leave Hall in good condition. It was agreed that is necessary to have a strategy for Mission Hall. It was also agreed that there is need to have an open discussion/look at options for Mission Hall. Fr. Miller will arrange to see Archdeacon to discuss and report back to PCC who will then make decision on key people to be involved and where we need to go.

7. Vicar’s Notices and Correspondence:
Fr. Miller reported that he had sent a thank you to a family regarding who hd sent a copy of the order of service used at the laying of foundation of church. He has placed this in the parish archive.

The Parochial Church Council Meeting ended with closing prayers.

DATES OF NEXT PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING, WEDNESDAY 26TH FEBRUARY 2003 at 8.00 P.M. 

